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Thornbury Township Planning Commission
2014 Addendum

The following is a brief summary of important meeting discussion items and motions from 2014 for reference purposes only:

January 8
· Reorganization:  James Quinn elected Chairman, and Robert Ferrara elected Vice Chairman
· Comprehensive Plan
February 12  – Meeting cancelled
March 12
· Dutcher, Prelim./Final Minor Subdivision, 64 Westtown Rd.
· Crane, Preliminary Subdivision, Stoneybank Rd.
April 9
· Dutcher, Prelim./Final Minor Subdivision, 64 Westtown Rd.
Waiver 2, Section 19-309.A:  On a motion by Mr. Bulkley and seconded by Mr. Ferrara, all members present voted to recommend to the Board of Supervisors that the applicant be permitted to use the “Rational Method” instead of the required “SCS Method” for stormwater basin calculations, with a 3/7 limb ratio for lots 4, 5, & 6; and utilizing the Sweetwater Road Subdivision ratio calculation for lots 1, 2, & 3.
Waiver 3, Section 19-310.B:  On a motion by Mr. Bulkley and seconded by Mr. Ferrara, all members present voted to recommend to the Board of Supervisors that the applicant be permitted to allow a basin freeboard of 6 inches in lieu of the 1 foot required.

· Revised Draft – Outdoor Dining Ordinance
On a motion by Mr. Bulkley and seconded by Mr. McCann, all members present voted in favor of recommending approval to the Board of Supervisors of the “Revised Draft of the Outdoor Dining Ordinance”, dated March 10, 2014, with the caveat that the Board of Supervisors review, with the purpose of ensuring clarity and avoiding ambiguity the following 2 items:


1:  Section 3(1)(a):  How is the 25% figure measured?


2: Section 3(1)(h): Why is covering the outdoor dining area required?
May 14
· Dutcher, Prelim./Final Minor Subdivision, 64 Westtown Rd.
On a motion by Mr. Ferrara and seconded by Mr. McCann, with Mr. Bulkley absent, all members present voted to recommend approval to the Board of Supervisors of the Dutcher Preliminary/Final Minor Subdivision Plan, prepared by D.L. Howell & Assoc., Inc., consisting of 17 sheets, dated May 30, 2013, last revised April 25, 2014, conditioned upon the applicant complying with Mr. Ciocco’s May 9, 2014 review.  

The Planning Commission previously recommended approval of Waivers 2 and 3 at our April 9, 2014 meeting.

Regarding Waivers 4, 5, and 6, the following motions were made:

Waiver 4, Section 22-401.4.A:  On a motion by Mr. Ferrara and seconded by Mr. McCann, all members present voted to recommend to the Board of Supervisors that the applicant be permitted to allow the first plan submission to be in the final review stage.

Waiver 5, Section 22-602.8:  On a motion by Mr. Ferrara and seconded by Mr. McCann, all members present voted to recommend to the Board of Supervisors that the applicant be permitted to not comply with the required road widening along the property frontage to 12 feet off the centerline.

Waiver 6, Section 22-602.15:  On a motion by Mr. Ferrara and seconded by Mr. McCann, all members present voted to recommend to the Board of Supervisors that the applicant be permitted to not comply with the required curb and sidewalk along the entire property frontage along Dilworthtown, Westtown, and Concord Roads.
· Audi Car Dealership, Preliminary Land Development Plan
On a motion by Mr. Ferrara and seconded by Mr. Howat, all members present voted in favor of recommending to the Board of Supervisors that a letter be sent to Chadds Ford Township requesting that Thornbury Township, Delaware County, be exempt from all test drive routes from all current and future car dealerships in Chadds Ford Township.
· Draft – Outdoor Dining Ordinance
June 11
· Revised Draft – Outdoor Dining Ordinance
On a motion by Mr. Bulkley and seconded by Mr. McCann, with 2 members (Mr. Quinn and Mr. Howat) absent, all members present voted in favor of recommending to the Board of Supervisors adoption of the Revised Outdoor Dining Ordinance, last revised April 17, 2014, with the caveat that the Board of Supervisors reword Section 3(1)(b) for the purpose of ensuring clarity that each setback issue will be addressed by the Board of Supervisors on a case-by-case basis at the Conditional Use Hearing.
July 9
· Audi  Car Dealership, Preliminary Land Development Plan
On a motion by Mr. Bulkley and seconded by Mr. Ferrara, the members unanimously voted to recommend approval to the Board of Supervisors of the AUDI of West Chester Preliminary Land Development Plan, site plan prepared by Momenee & Associates, Inc. consisting of 22 sheets, dated March 18, 2014, last revised June 18, 2014, and preliminary architectural plan prepared by Gardener/Fox, consisting of 4 sheets, dated March 18, 2014, conditioned upon the applicant complying with Mr. Ciocco’s July 7, 2014 review.
· Megill Homes, Final Minor 2-lot Subdivision & Land Development
1901 Middletown Rd.

August 13
· Audi Car Dealership, Final Land Development Plan

On a motion by Mr. McCann and seconded by Mr. Howat, all members present voted in favor of recommending approval to the Board of Supervisors of the AUDI of West Chester Final Land Development Plan, site plan prepared by Momenee & Associates, Inc. consisting of 22 sheets, dated March 18, 2014, last revised July 23, 2014; Preliminary Architectural Plans prepared by Gardener/Fox, consisting of 4 sheets, dated March 18, 2014; Transportation Impact Assessment, Environmental Impact Assessment Report; and stormwater calculations (also submitted by Momenee & Assoc.),  conditioned upon the applicant complying with Mr. Ciocco’s August 7, 2014 review.  Members Mr. Quinn (Chairman), Mr. Bulkley, and Mike Ciocco (Twp. Engineer) were absent.
September 10
· Comprehensive Plan Addendum/Update
October 8
· Swimming Pool Setbacks – Draft Zoning Ordinance
On a motion by Mr. Ferrara and seconded by Mr. McCann, with Mr. Bulkley absent, all members present voted to recommend approval of the Swimming Pool Setbacks (Draft Zoning Ordinance) dated September 25, 2014 to the Board of Supervisors, with the sections amended as follows:

Section 1. (7)  No accessory structure shall be permitted in front of the front wall of the primary structure and accessory structures, including swimming pools, shall only be permitted in the rear yard area at least 10 feet from the rear property line and in the side yard area at least 10 feet from the side property line.

Section 2.1.  No swimming pool, tennis court, paddle tennis court or basketball court shall be placed or constructed in front of the front wall of the primary structure.

Section 2.2.  Swimming pool setbacks shall be as specifically provided in the underlying zoning district wherein the property is located.  When no specific swimming pool setbacks are provided, swimming pools shall not be placed or located within 50 feet of any side or rear property line unless authorized to be closer by special exception provided, that in no event shall swimming pools be placed or located within 25 feet of any side or rear property line.
November 12 – Meeting cancelled
December 10
· Pipeline Regulations Draft Ordinance
Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Zitarelli

Planning Commission Secretary
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